	[image: image1.png]HAWKE’S BAY
District Health Board






	Media Statement





5 January 2010
Hawke’s Bay District Health Board was notified of MidCentral District Health Board’s decision to decline referrals, to the regional cancer service for patients who would have limited benefit from chemotherapy,  over the Christmas holiday period.
Hawke’s Bay Hospital chief medical officer John Gommans said clinicians would be working with MidCentral to ensure all patients received appropriate care and ongoing support.

Dr Gommans said the letter from MidCentral had however provided some certainty to what the regional cancer service could provide, at this time, and would eliminate patients waiting on a list when there was no possibility of them ever being seen.
Peter Foley Hawke’s Bay District Health Board’s chief medical officer primary care said GPs would do their best to manage the referral of the most appropriate patients, and would work with other clinicians to manage the care of those patients who would be less likely to benefit from chemotherapy.

Dr Foley said he hoped sufficient oncology specialists could soon be recruited to help manage the clinical demands of the regional cancer service.
Chief executive Kevin Snee said the letter had prompted the DHB to review the full range of options regarding the future development of medical oncology services for Hawke’s Bay people.
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